

WHITE PAPER

FASTIME

Speed & Time for Value Creation

A New Paradigm 💉 for Leadership

By Robert Porter Lynch Version 1.3 March 2024

Contents

Speed & Time as a Business Asset	. 3
Compelling Rationale	. 3
Speed & Time is an Asset of Abundance Capital	. 3
Trust's Impact on Time7	
Time as a Fractal9	
Ukrainian Innovation on the Battlefield11	
Focused Time" versus "Frenzied Time" 12	
Evidence of Impact of Speed & Time14	
Acceleration Strategies	18
Integration as an Accelerant	19
Functional Integration Accelerates Speed	
Information Systems Integration accelerates speed in business	
Business Process Integration	
Socio-Technical Systems Integration accelerates speed	
Law of Unintended Consequences	24
Adversarial situation:	
Collaborative situation:	
Building Capabilities that Shorten Time and Increase Speed is an "ASSET"	26
Best Ways to Categorize and Quantify Speed & Time Assets?	27
Appendix: 19 th Century Speed Acceleration & Time Compression	29
Textiles	29
Railroad:	29

Telegraph:	. 30
Sewing Machine:	. 31
Telephone:	. 32
Light Bulb:	. 33
Electrical Power Generation & Distribution System:	. 34
Elevator:	. 35
Typewriter:	. 38
Automatic typesetting	. 39
Teletype	. 40

Speed & Time as a Business Asset

In today's dynamic and ever-evolving business landscape, business advantage accrues to the relentless pursuit of speed, acceleration, and time-compression.

For enterprises navigating the shifting tides of modern commerce, the ability to respond swiftly and effectively to the accelerating pace of change like supercharging your engine.

Compelling Rationale

The urgency of this speed-centric approach is paramount and cannot be overstated. It stands upon several pivotal and compelling rationales.

- Firstly, swiftness empowers businesses to seize nascent opportunities with alacrity. Consider a scenario where a new market trend materializes; those enterprises agile enough to swiftly conceive and deploy new products or services tailored to meet this trend will inevitably surge ahead, establishing an unassailable edge over their competitors.
- Secondly, velocity in operations can be a fulcrum for cost reduction. By resolving customer issues expeditiously, an enterprise can minimize the time its customer service representatives need to expend on each issue. This translates into substantial cost savings, a tangible dividend for the adept practitioner of speed.
- Thirdly, speed elevates customer satisfaction. In the age of instant gratification, customers have come to expect businesses to be responsive and to provide swift delivery of products and services. Those entities that consistently meet these expectations are bestowed with the reward of gratified and loyal customers.
- Lastly, in this competitive arena, speed serves as the arbiter of success. Today's business landscape is unforgiving, and only those organizations capable of rapid innovation and agile adaptation are poised to thrive. Entities that move languidly in the face of change are perilously close to being relegated to the rear echelons, overshadowed by their more nimble competitors.

Speed & Time is an Asset of Abundance Capital

First, what is Abundance Capital?

1. **First Characteristic: Creates Value & Competitive Advantage** Speed Acceleration and Time Compression are Value Generators. Customers flock to companies that reconfigure the use of time.

2. Second Characteristic: Largely Invisible:

While the mind-sets are not invisible, the skill-sets, solution-sets and results are quite tangible. Speed & Time first start as a mindset, a core belief that we must accelerate, and a commitment to make things move faster, more fluidly, and make the results produce something tangible that can be measured and managed.

3. Third Characteristic: Highly Expandable:

The beliefs, commitments, and processes are not consumed the more you use, but rather get *larger* or *better* at creating value with usage, thus these can be great "**MEALS**" for your company's growth, especially in the presence of TRUST:

- **M**ultiplied & Integrated,
- Extended & Connected,
- **A**mplified & Adapted,
- Leveraged & Flexed/Compressed
- Scaled & Synergized/Energized

Time is an asset that is equally distributed to everyone. While no one can "save" time, as there is no bank to place it in reserve, it can be regarded as MEALS.

In the contrary mode, Time, in the presence of DISTRUST and POOR LEADERSHIP can be

Divided & Fragmented & Wasted

Depressed & Distorted

Accelerated into a Downward Spiral propelled by Fear

Disconnected & Dampened

Rigid & Inflexible

Chaotic, Conflicted, Misaligned & Antagonistic

Here is a case to support the statement that time, in the presence of distrust and poor leadership, can be:

- Divided & Fragmented:
 - Distrust can lead to silos forming within an organization, which can make it difficult to coordinate efforts and achieve common goals.
 - Poor leadership can also contribute to fragmentation by failing to provide clear direction and by not creating a culture of collaboration.
- Depressed & Distorted:

- In an environment of distrust, people are less likely to take risks or to share their ideas. This can lead to a lack of innovation and creativity.
- Poor leadership can also contribute to a depressed and distorted work environment by creating a culture of fear and blame.
- Accelerated into a Downward Spiral propelled by Fear:
 - Distrust and poor leadership can create a climate of fear within an organization. This can lead to people making poor decisions, becoming less productive, and leaving the organization.
 - This can create a downward spiral that is difficult to break out of.
- Disconnected & Dampened:
 - Distrust can lead to people feeling isolated and disconnected from their colleagues.
 - Poor leadership can also contribute to this by failing to create a sense of community within the organization.
 - This can dampen employee morale and productivity.
- Rigid & Inflexible:
 - Distrust can lead to people becoming more rigid and inflexible in their thinking. This can make it difficult to adapt to change and to come up with new and innovative solutions.
 - Poor leadership can also contribute to this by failing to create an environment where people feel comfortable taking risks and trying new things.
- Chaotic, Misaligned Antagonistic:
 - Distrust can lead to conflict and chaos within an organization.
 - Poor leadership can also contribute to this by failing to resolve conflict and by not providing clear direction.
 - This can lead to a misaligned and antagonistic work environment.

Here are some specific examples of how distrust and poor leadership can lead to these negative outcomes:

- A team of engineers is working on a new product, but they do not trust each other to share their ideas. This leads to a lot of duplication of effort and to a lack of innovation.
- A manager is constantly micromanaging their employees and creating a culture of fear. This leads to employees becoming stressed and less productive.
- A company's CEO is unable to make clear decisions and keeps changing the direction of the company. This leads to confusion and frustration among employees.
- Two departments within a company are constantly competing with each other for resources. This leads to a misaligned and antagonistic work environment.

These are just a few examples of how distrust and poor leadership can lead to negative outcomes. It is important to note that these outcomes can be compounded by time. The longer that distrust and poor leadership are allowed to fester, the more difficult it will be to reverse the damage.

If you are experiencing any of the negative outcomes described above, it is important to take steps to address the underlying issues of distrust and poor leadership. This may involve talking to your manager, seeking mediation, or leaving the organization altogether.

Time is Not Linear

Time is often thought of as a linear progression, from past to present to future. However, there is growing evidence to suggest that time is actually non-linear. This means that the past, present, and future are all interconnected and that it is possible to move back and forth in time.

One way to think about non-linear time is to imagine a spiral. The spiral represents the continuous unfolding of time, with the past at the center and the future at the periphery. As we move through time, we spiral outward, experiencing new things and learning new lessons. However, we can also spiral inward, connecting with our past and gaining insights from our experiences.

We can also spiral upward, as enlightened time, or spiral downward as depressed, dark, and disintegrated time.

The spiral analogy of time is a powerful way to think about the non-linear nature of time and how our choices and actions can influence the direction of our spiral.

When we choose to be enlightened and positively energized, we spiral upward. This means that we are open to new ideas and experiences, we are learning and growing, and we are radiating positive energy. Our spiral is characterized by creativity, innovation, and abundance.

When we choose to be depressed, dark, and disintegrated, we spiral downward. This means that we are closed-minded and negative, we are stuck in the past or worried about the future, and we are draining our own energy and the energy of those around us. Our spiral is characterized by scarcity, limitation, and conflict.

The direction of our spiral is not predetermined. We have the power to choose our thoughts, words, and actions. When we make conscious choices to be positive and productive, we spiral upward. When we make unconscious choices to be negative and destructive, we spiral downward.

Here are some tips for spiraling upward:

- Be open to new ideas and experiences.
- Be curious and inquisitive.
- Be willing to learn and grow.
- Focus on the positive.
- Surround yourself with positive people.
- Practice gratitude and appreciation.
- Give back to others.

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 6 of 41

Here are some tips for avoiding spiraling downward:

- Be mindful of your thoughts and emotions.
- Challenge negative thoughts and beliefs.
- Focus on the present moment.
- Take care of your physical and mental health.
- Avoid negative people and environments.
- Practice self-compassion and forgiveness.

We all spiral upward and downward at different times in our lives. The important thing is to be aware of the direction of our spiral and to make conscious choices to spiral upward. When we spiral upward, we create a better life for ourselves and for those around us.

Here is a metaphor to illustrate the spiral analogy of time:

Imagine a spiral staircase. The staircase represents time, with the bottom of the staircase representing the past and the top of the staircase representing the future. We are all on this spiral staircase, moving up and down depending on our choices and actions.

When we make positive choices, we spiral upward. We become more enlightened, positive, and energized. When we make negative choices, we spiral downward. We become more depressed, dark, and disintegrated.

The spiral analogy of time is a powerful reminder that we have the power to choose our own destiny. By making conscious choices to be positive and productive, we can spiral upward and create a better life for ourselves and for those around us.

Trust's Impact on Time

rust is the foundation of all collaborative enterprise, and it has the power to change the dimension of time and human energy in a number of ways.

Time

When people trust each other, they are more likely to be willing to share information, collaborate on projects, and take risks. This can lead to increased innovation, productivity, and efficiency. Trust can also help to reduce conflict and stress, which can free up time for more productive activities.

For example, a team of engineers who trust each other will be able to work together more effectively to develop new products and services. A team of sales representatives who trust each other will be able to collaborate more effectively to close deals and grow the business.

Human Energy

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 7 of 41

Trust can also have a positive impact on human energy. When people feel safe and trusted, they are more likely to be relaxed and engaged. This can lead to increased creativity, problem-solving ability, and performance. Trust can also help to reduce anxiety and stress, which can improve physical and mental health.

For example, a study by Stanford University found that employees who trusted their managers were more likely to be engaged at work and to have higher job satisfaction. Another study by the University of Warwick found that businesses with high levels of trust had higher productivity and profitability.

Changing the Dimension of Time and Human Energy

Trust can change the dimension of time and human energy by helping us to:

- Move faster: When we trust the people we are working with, we can make decisions more quickly and take action more quickly. This can help us to achieve our goals more quickly.
- Be more efficient: When we trust each other, we do not have to waste time on checking each other's work or verifying information. This can free up our time for more productive activities.
- Be more creative: When we feel safe and trusted, we are more likely to be open to new ideas and to take risks. This can lead to increased creativity and innovation.
- Be more productive: When we are engaged and motivated, we are more productive. Trust can help to create a work environment where people are engaged and motivated.
- Be more successful: When we are able to collaborate effectively and achieve our goals, we are more successful. Trust is essential for effective collaboration and goal achievement.

Overall, trust is a powerful force that can have a positive impact on time, human energy, and organizational success.

Here are some specific examples of how trust can change the dimension of time and human energy in collaborative enterprises:

- A team of scientists who trust each other are able to share their ideas freely and collaborate effectively. This allows them to make progress on their research more quickly and efficiently.
- A team of software engineers who trust each other are able to work together seamlessly to develop new products and services. This allows them to bring new products and services to market more quickly.
- A sales team who trust each other are able to collaborate effectively to close deals and grow the business. This allows them to generate more revenue and achieve their sales goals more quickly.

• A customer service team who trust each other are able to work together to resolve customer issues quickly and efficiently. This allows them to improve the customer experience and reduce customer churn.

These are just a few examples of how trust can change the dimension of time and human energy in collaborative enterprises. By building trust and creating a culture of trust, organizations can achieve their goals more quickly and efficiently, and their employees can be more engaged, productive, and successful.

Time as a Fractal

Another way to think about non-linear time is to imagine a fractal. A fractal is a geometric pattern that repeats itself at all levels of magnification. This means that the fractal contains both the big picture and the smallest details. Similarly, non-linear time contains both the past and the future.

Multiplied & Integrated

In the context of non-linear time, multiplying and integrating time means being able to access and utilize the wisdom and knowledge of the past, present, and future simultaneously. This can lead to greater creativity, innovation, and problem-solving ability.

For example, a scientist who is able to access the knowledge of the past can build on the work of previous scientists to make new discoveries. A business leader who is able to integrate the lessons of the past with the realities of the present can make more informed decisions about the future.

Extended & Connected

In the context of non-linear time, extending and connecting time means being able to see the long-term implications of our actions and to connect with people and events from different points in time. This can lead to more sustainable and ethical decision-making.

For example, a politician who is able to see the long-term implications of climate change is more likely to make decisions that will protect the environment for future generations. A business leader who is able to connect with people from different cultures is more likely to build successful international relationships.

Amplified & Adapted

In the context of non-linear time, amplifying and adapting time means being able to accelerate our learning and growth. This can be done by tapping into the collective wisdom of humanity and by learning from the experiences of others.

For example, a student who is able to access the knowledge and resources of the internet can learn at a much faster pace than a student who is limited to traditional textbooks. A business can

^a Ukrainian Innovation on the Battlefield

The Ukrainians have compressed the time to create new innovations that are quickly put on the battlefield to create competitive advantage in the war against Russia by using the following strategies:

- **Building trust and collaboration.** The Ukrainians have built trust and collaboration within their own military and with the international community. This has allowed them to share ideas and resources more easily and to develop and deploy new innovations more quickly.
- Leveraging the power of open-source software. Many Ukrainians innovations are based on open-source software. This means that they can be developed and improved by anyone with an internet connection. This has helped to accelerate the development process and bring new innovations to the battlefield more quickly.
- Focusing on the most important problems. The Ukrainians have focused on developing innovations that address the most pressing problems they are facing on the battlefield. This has helped them to make the most of their limited resources and time.
- Using rapid prototyping and iterative development. The Ukrainians have used rapid prototyping and iterative development methods to quickly create and test new innovations. This has allowed them to learn from their mistakes and make improvements quickly.
- Adapting and improvising. The Ukrainians have been highly adaptable and willing to improvise. This has allowed them to develop new innovations using whatever resources are available.

Here are some specific examples of how the Ukrainians have used these strategies to compress the time to create new innovations and gain a competitive advantage in the war against Russia:

- The Aerorozvidka drone reconnaissance system. The Aerorozvidka system was developed in just a few months by a team of Ukrainian volunteers. The system is now used by the Ukrainian military to track Russian troop movements and to target Russian artillery positions.
- **The Stugna-P anti-tank missile system.** The Stugna-P system was developed in just a few years by a Ukrainian defense company. The system is now used by the Ukrainian military to destroy Russian tanks and armored vehicles.
- The Bayraktar TB2 combat drone. The Bayraktar TB2 drone was developed by a Turkish company, but it has been used extensively by the Ukrainian military in the war against Russia. The drone is relatively inexpensive and easy to operate, and it has been very effective in destroying Russian tanks and armored vehicles.
- (insert Ukrainian blogs about Innovation)

The Ukrainians' success in compressing the time to create new innovations has given them a significant advantage over the Russian military. The Russians have struggled to keep up with the Ukrainians' pace of innovation, and this has helped the Ukrainians to turn the tide of the war.

businesses.

Leveraged & Flexed & Compressed

In the context of non-linear time, leveraging and flexing/compressing time means being able to use our time more efficiently and effectively. This can be done by focusing on the most important tasks and by eliminating distractions.

For example, a business owner who is able to leverage their time by delegating tasks to others and by automating processes can free up their time to focus on more strategic initiatives. A student who is able to compress their study time by using effective learning techniques can learn more information in less time.

Scaled & Synergized/Energized

In the context of non-linear time, scaling and synergizing/energizing time means being able to achieve more in less time. This can be done by working collaboratively with others and by tapping into the power of collective consciousness.

For example, a team of scientists who are able to synergize their efforts can make more progress on a research project than a single scientist working alone. A business that is able to create a positive and supportive work environment can energize its employees and boost productivity.

Focused Time" versus "Frenzied Time"

Focused time is a state of deep concentration and engagement in a task. It is characterized by a single-minded focus on the task at hand, and a willingness to block out distractions. Focused time is often associated with creativity, innovation, and high performance.

Frenzied time, on the other hand, is a state of chaotic activity and agitation. It is characterized by a feeling of being overwhelmed and rushed, and a tendency to multitask and make careless mistakes. Frenzied time is often associated with stress, anxiety, and low performance.

Characteristic	Focused time	Frenzied time
Mindfulness	Present	Scattered
Focus	Single-minded	Multitasking
Energy	Calm and focused	Chaotic and agitated

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 12 of 41

Productivity	High	Low
Creativity	High	Low
Innovation	High	Low
Performance	High	Low

The key difference between focused time and frenzied time is the presence or absence of mindfulness. When we are focused, we are mindful of the present moment and the task at hand. We are able to block out distractions and focus on our goals. When we are frenzied, on the other hand, we are not mindful. We are caught up in our thoughts and worries, and we are unable to focus on the present moment.

Here is a table that summarizes the key differences between focused time and frenzied time:

How to achieve focused time

There are a number of things that we can do to achieve focused time, including:

- Eliminate distractions. This means turning off our phones, closing our email, and finding a quiet place to work.
- Set clear goals. Before we start working on a task, we should take some time to define our goals and what we want to achieve.
- Break down large tasks into smaller ones. This will make the task seem less daunting and more manageable.
- **Take breaks.** It is important to take breaks throughout the day, even if it is just for a few minutes. This will help us to stay focused and productive.
- **Reward ourselves.** When we complete a task, we should reward ourselves with something that we enjoy. This will help us to stay motivated and focused.

How to avoid frenzied time

There are a number of things that we can do to avoid frenzied time, including:

- **Plan our day.** Taking some time at the beginning of each day to plan our work can help us to stay on track and avoid feeling overwhelmed.
- **Prioritize our tasks.** Not all tasks are created equal. We should prioritize our tasks and focus on the most important ones first.
- **Delegate tasks.** If we have the ability to delegate tasks, we should do so. This will free up our time so that we can focus on the most important things.
- **Take care of ourselves.** It is important to take care of ourselves both physically and mentally. This means getting enough sleep, eating healthy foods, and exercising regularly.

Conclusion

Focused time and frenzied time are two very different states of being. Focused time is associated with creativity, innovation, and high performance. Frenzied time, on the other hand, is associated with stress, anxiety, and low performance.

There are a number of things that we can do to achieve focused time and avoid frenzied time. By following the tips above, we can create a work environment that is conducive to focused work and high performance.

Conclusion

Time is not linear. It is a complex and interconnected phenomenon. By understanding the nonlinear nature of time, we can learn to use our time more wisely and to achieve our goals more effectively.

We can multiply and integrate time by accessing the wisdom and knowledge of the past, present, and future simultaneously. We can extend and connect time by seeing the long-term implications of our actions and by connecting with people and events from different points in time. We can amplify and adapt time by accelerating our learning and growth by tapping into the collective wisdom of humanity and by learning from the experiences of others. We can leverage and flex/compress time by using our time more efficiently and effectively by focusing on the most important tasks and by eliminating distractions. We can scale and synergize/energize time by achieving more in less time by working collaboratively with others and by tapping into the power of collective consciousness.

By understanding and applying these principles, we can create a life that is more fulfilling, meaningful, and impactful.

Evidence of Impact of Speed & Time

Big Picture: Overall, the focus on speed and time compression involves major simultaneous shifts in human interactions/interfaces, technical systems integration, management process integrations, and economic shifts requiring new business models to match. The importance of integration cannot be overstated as the process of new technology adaptation unfolds.

"Change Management" is usually inadequate to handle these quantum changes. Change can be a deceiving word, as there are many changes advocated by senior managers that are driven primarily by the manager's past experience, not a future vision of a new reality. Furthermore, to conceive the process as one that is managed is myopic – it must be led first and then managed. Without adept leadership, the shift to a new reality will easily be botched.

Current Examples

Here are 10 examples of recent technologies that have had a major impact by accelerating speed and compressing time, which created enormous value for both customers and providers:

- 1. **Internet:** The internet has revolutionized the way we communicate and share information. It has made it possible to instantly connect with people all over the world and to access information from anywhere. This has led to a dramatic increase in the speed at which we can learn, work, and collaborate.
- 2. **Mobile Computing:** Mobile devices such as smartphones and tablets have given us the ability to work and stay connected from anywhere. This has made it possible to compress time and to be more productive.
- 3. **Cloud Computing:** Cloud computing has made it possible to access powerful computing resources on demand. This has made it possible to develop and deploy new applications more quickly and easily.
- 4. Artificial Intelligence (AI): AI is being used to automate tasks and to make decisions more quickly and efficiently. This is leading to a compression of time in many industries.
- 5. **Robotics:** Robotics is being used to automate repetitive and dangerous tasks. This is freeing up workers to focus on more creative and strategic work.
- 6. **3D printing:** 3D printing is making it possible to prototype and manufacture products more quickly and efficiently. This is leading to a compression of time in the product development process.
- 7. **High-speed transportation:** High-speed trains and airplanes have made it possible to travel long distances more quickly. This has compressed time and made it easier to do business and explore the world.
- 8. **Financial technology (FinTech):** Fintech is making it possible to process financial transactions more quickly and efficiently. This is leading to a compression of time in the financial industry.
- 9. **Telemedicine:** Telemedicine is making it possible to deliver medical care to patients remotely. This is saving patients time and money, and it is also making it possible to deliver care to patients in remote areas.
- 10. **Online education:** Online education is making it possible to learn new skills and knowledge at your own pace. This is compressing time and making it easier to advance your career or simply learn new things for fun.

20th Century Examples

Speed and Time were massively reduced in the 19th and 20th centuries by massive amounts that literally shift the nature of work and human experience like no other time period in human history. The historic examples from the 19th are both dramatic and too numerous to mention here. Therefore, they are provided in detail in the Appendix. Understanding how

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 15 of 41

speed and time was transformed, and the integration of technologies in this era provides valuable guidance for understanding today's speed & time phenomenon.

- Automobile: The automobile was invented in the late 19th century, and it quickly became one of the most popular transportation technologies in the world. It allowed people to travel on their own schedule and to go places that were previously inaccessible. This led to a significant compression of time, as people could now travel shorter distances much faster than before.
- Airplane: The airplane was invented in the early 20th century, and it revolutionized long-distance travel. It made it possible to travel between continents in a matter of hours, instead of weeks or months. This led to a significant compression of time, and it made the world a much smaller place.

The period between the Wright brothers' first flight in 1903 and the end of World War I in 1918 saw a dramatic increase in the speed and performance of airplanes. This was due to a number of factors, including improvements in aerodynamics, engines, and materials.

In terms of speed, the Wright brothers' first airplane had a top speed of about 30 miles per hour. By the end of World War I, airplanes were capable of flying at speeds of over 150 miles per hour. This increase in speed was due to a number of factors, including the development of new airfoil designs, more powerful engines, and lighter-weight materials.

In terms of cost, the Wright brothers' first airplane cost about \$1,000 to build. By the end of World War I, airplanes could be built for as little as \$100. This reduction in cost was due to a number of factors, including streamlined mass production techniques and the use of cheaper materials.

Here are some specific examples of how airplane design and new motor innovations improved speed and reduced cost of construction between 1903 and 1918:

• Aerodynamics:

The Wright Brothers were joined by many other pioneers in the field of aerodynamics, and their designs were significantly more efficient than those of their predecessors. This led to a significant increase in speed and performance.

• Engines:

Early airplane engines were heavy and unreliable. However, during World War I, there was significant progress in engine development. This led to the development of lighter, more powerful, and more reliable engines.

• Materials:

Early airplanes were made of heavy materials such as wood and fabric. However, during World War I, there was significant progress in the development of new materials, such as aluminum and steel. This led to the development of lighter and stronger airplanes.

The improvements in airplane design and motor innovations that occurred between 1903 and 1918 were truly remarkable. In just 15 years, airplanes went from being small, fragile machines to being powerful and reliable weapons of war. These improvements laid the foundation for the development of the commercial aviation industry that we know today.

- **Radio:** The radio was invented in the early 20th century, and it quickly became a popular form of mass communication and entertainment. It allowed people to listen to news, music, and other programs from anywhere in the world. This led to a significant compression of time, as people could now access information and entertainment instantaneously.
- **Television:** The television was invented in the mid-20th century, and it quickly became the most popular form of mass entertainment in the world. It allowed people to watch news, movies, and other programs in the comfort of their own homes. This led to a significant compression of time, as people could now access information and entertainment instantaneously.
- **Computer:** The computer was invented in the mid-20th century, and it has revolutionized the way we work, learn, and communicate. Computers have made it possible to automate tasks, process information, and share data at unprecedented speeds. This has led to a significant compression of time in many industries.

The impact of these inventions changed the nature of our civilized world. But technology is not just the only way to create speed & time compression. Here are some examples of non-technology solutions that increase speed and compress time:

- **Streamlining processes:** By identifying and eliminating unnecessary steps in a process, you can make it faster and more efficient. For example, if you have a process for approving invoices, you could streamline it by giving managers the authority to approve invoices below a certain amount.
- **Improving communication:** By improving communication between teams and departments, you can reduce delays and speed up decision-making. For example, you could use a project management tool to keep everyone on the same page and track progress.
- **Empowering employees:** By giving employees more autonomy and decision-making power, you can speed up turnaround times and improve productivity. For example, you could give employees the authority to resolve customer issues without having to get approval from a manager.
- **Creating a culture of urgency:** By creating a culture of urgency within your organization, you can encourage employees to work quickly and efficiently. For example, you could set deadlines for projects and tasks, and regularly review progress.
- Eliminating distractions: By eliminating distractions from the workplace, you can help employees to focus and be more productive. For example, you could create quiet areas where employees can work without being interrupted.

Here are some specific examples of how these non-technology solutions have been used to increase speed and compress time in real-world organizations:

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 17 of 41

- **Construction**: 405 Reconstruction CC Myers Speed has Value, Liberty Ships, B-24, Proximity Fuze, etc. Blitzkrieg, from Props to Jets,
- **Toyota:** Toyota uses a process called "just-in-time" manufacturing to reduce inventory costs and speed up production. Just-in-time manufacturing involves ordering parts and materials only when they are needed, which helps to eliminate waste and improve efficiency. They also use "lean management" to remove non-value-added work to improve design cycle time and streamline production. They encourage suppliers to improve processes which makes their suppliers more profitable.
- Amazon: Amazon uses a variety of non-technology solutions to increase speed and compress time in its fulfillment centers. For example, Amazon uses a system called "pick-to-light" to help workers quickly and accurately locate the products that need to be picked and shipped.
- **Google:** Google uses a variety of non-technology solutions to increase speed and compress time in its software development process. For example, Google uses a process called "sprint planning" to help teams quickly and efficiently plan their work.

Bottom Line: Customers love and value the thrill of speed, shortening time, and are willing to pay for it.

Another process improvement that produces massive value is often overlooked:

Acceleration Strategies

Let me suggest several strategies that organizations can embrace to cultivate the capabilities that abbreviate time and amplify speed:

- 1. **Query Your Customer**: This is not just listening to your customer, but asking them deep and meaningful questions about problems, breakdowns, goals, opportunities, and value.
- 2. **Breakthrough Thinking & Continuous Improvement**: Always looking for a way to shave off time in everything, and searching for a new paradigm for getting things done.
- 3. Use Diverse Thinking & Challenge AI: We always get stuck in the paradigms that have worked in the past. Create teams that "push the edges" to see something in a new light.
- 4. **Integrate with Speed Networks**: Shift from "value chains" to "value networks" interconnecting key value nodes using collaborative partnering. Capture improvement ideas.
- 5. **Invest in Technology**: Embracing technology is pivotal, as it bestows the power to automate tasks and streamline processes. This augments efficiency and confers significant time savings, a precious asset in the race for speed.
- 6. **Empower Employees**: Granting employees the autonomy to make decisions and take immediate actions, without convoluted layers of approval, accelerates the pace of decision-making and execution. This empowerment catalyzes the speed imperative.

- 7. **Cultivate a Culture of Speed**: Articulate clear expectations for speed within the organization and provide the necessary resources and support for employees to execute rapidly. This mindset institutionalizes the commitment to velocity.
- 8. **Build Speed Capabilities**: Remove Non-Value-Added (NVA) work, interface breakdowns, excessive bureaucracy & slow decision-making. Build speed skillsets.
- 9. **Design Agile Systems**: Adapting to Change becomes paramount. Train people in embracing the methods and mindsets in designing the future and overcoming resistance.
- 10. **Celebrate Success**: When teams accomplish their objectives swiftly, it is vital to celebrate these achievements. Such recognition cultivates morale and fortifies the resolve to maintain and enhance the tempo.

By diligently adhering to these principles, organizations can foster capabilities that shrink time and catalyze speed. The dividends are manifold, encompassing reduced costs, heightened customer satisfaction, bolstered innovation, and a fortified competitive advantage.

Integration as an Accelerant

Integration of systems (these are interconnected, not stand alone) can *accelerate speed by streamlining complexity:*

Breakdowns in any system are likely to occur at the interface of differential function. By improving the interfaces in complex systems and the integration of functions, breakdowns can be predicted, early warning diagnostics can provide preemptive actions, and solutions designed to lessen the chances of breakdowns. (Note: these categories are not discrete and separate, but should be interconnected.)

- 1. **Functional Integration** -- By understanding how functions interact with each other, we can identify patterns and make predictions, leading to more efficient and effective processes and practices for doing things. Typically, these are silos within companies that require cross functional integration
- 2. **Human Integration** Interactions between people, teams, and specializations. This requires a shift from adversarial and transactional human relationships to more collaborative, high trust connectivities. This enables the softening of human barriers, the creation of borderless problem solving, and using diversity as an engine of innovation.
- 3. **Organizational Integration** transforming chains into networks and alliances. Using partnering processes and practices to develop seamless E2E value creation and delivery. Designing to minimize Breakdowns, Identifying Breakdown before they occur, early warning systems, and Breakdown Protocols.
- 4. Business Process Integration --
- 5. **Technology Development & Integration** -- Integration of functions is used in a wide range of fields, including engineering, physics, and computer science. By understanding how to integrate functions, new technologies are designed that are faster, more efficient, and more accurate. Unending effort to ensure integration of components
- 6. Business Models Development & Integration Economic benefits from

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 19 of 41

7. Product & Service Development & Integration -

Commitment to continuous improvement and ever- higher performance. This requires leadership that never takes its eye off integration and managers who are selected and trained specifically for the integrative mind-sets, skill-sets, and solution-sets.

The evidence tells us that "Integration of Functions"

Here are some specific examples of how "Integration of functions" accelerates speed:

- In **Engineering**, **integration of functions** is used to design bridges, buildings, and airplanes that are stronger, lighter, and more efficient. For example, integration of functions is used to calculate the forces that act on a bridge structure and to design the bridge so that it can withstand these forces.
- In **Physics**, **integration of functions** is used to calculate the motion of objects, the transfer of heat, and the flow of fluids. For example, integration of functions is used to calculate the trajectory of a spacecraft and to design wind turbines that are more efficient.
- In **Computer Science**, **integration of functions** is used to develop algorithms that are faster and more efficient. For example, integration of functions is used to develop algorithms for sorting data and finding the shortest path between two points.
- In **Management**, **integration of functions** can significantly improve delivery of projects producing high likelihoods of on-time, on-budget delivery.
- In **Software Design** two of the most likely causes of bugs in software are:
 - **Miscommunication between different stakeholders** can also lead to bugs. For example, if a developer does not understand the requirements of a feature, they may introduce bugs into the code.
 - **Software Complexity** can also make it difficult to detect and fix bugs, because it typically has many interacting parts, and it can be difficult to predict how changes to one part of the system will affect other parts.
- **Complex Projects** present a myriad of management issues: high budgets, long time frames, thousands of people, and tens of thousands of logistics transactions. Integration of functions, specializations, and sub-contractors from the get-go produces significantly higher rates of on-time/budget performance.

In general, "Functional Integration" accelerates speed by helping us to better understand the world around us, develop new technologies, and solve complex problems.

Functional Integration Accelerates Speed

A number of research studies have shown that "Integration of functions" can accelerate speed. For example, one study found that students who were taught to use integration of functions to solve physics problems were able to solve the problems faster and more accurately than students who were not taught to use integration of functions.

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 20 of 41

Another study found that companies that used integration of functions to design their manufacturing processes were able to reduce production time and costs.

Overall, the evidence suggests that "Integration of functions" can be a powerful tool for accelerating speed in a variety of fields.

Systems integration (SI) is the process of integrating different business systems and applications to create a unified system that can better support the needs of the business. SI can accelerate speed in business in a number of ways:

- **Improved efficiency:** SI can help to streamline business processes and eliminate manual tasks. This can lead to significant reductions in the time it takes to complete tasks and get products and services to market.
- **Increased visibility:** SI can provide businesses with a better view of their operations in real time. This can help businesses to identify and resolve bottlenecks and inefficiencies more quickly.
- Enhanced agility: SI can help businesses to adapt to change more quickly and easily. This is because SI can make it easier to integrate new systems and applications into the existing system.

Socio-technical systems integration (STSI) is a more holistic approach to SI that takes into account the social aspects of work systems, such as people, processes, and culture. STSI can accelerate speed in business by:

- **Improving communication and collaboration:** STSI can help to break down silos between different departments and teams. This can lead to improved communication and collaboration, which can help to speed up decision-making and execution.
- **Empowering employees:** STSI can help to empower employees by giving them more control over their work processes. This can lead to increased motivation and productivity, which can help to speed up business operations.
- Creating a more adaptable workforce: STSI can help to create a more adaptable workforce by training employees to use new technologies and work in new ways. This can help businesses to respond to change more quickly and effectively.

Here are some specific examples of how systems integration and socio-technical systems integration have accelerated speed in business:

- Walmart uses SI to integrate its supply chain system with its point-of-sale system. This allows Walmart to track inventory levels in real time and quickly restock stores when necessary. This has helped Walmart to reduce inventory costs and improve customer service.
- Amazon uses STSI to create a more agile and adaptable workforce. Amazon employees are trained to use a variety of technologies and work in a variety of ways. This allows Amazon to quickly launch new products and services and respond to changes in customer demand.

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 21 of 41

• **Netflix** uses SI to integrate its content delivery network (CDN) with its streaming platform. This allows Netflix to deliver high-quality video streaming to customers around the world. This has helped Netflix to become one of the most popular streaming services in the world.

Overall, the evidence suggests that systems integration and socio-technical systems integration can be powerful tools for accelerating speed in business.

Additional research evidence

A number of research studies have shown that systems integration and socio-technical systems integration can accelerate speed in business. For example, one study found that companies that used SI to integrate their customer relationship management (CRM) system with their enterprise resource planning (ERP) system were able to increase sales by an average of 15%.¹

Another study found that companies that used STSI to create a more adaptable workforce were able to reduce time to market for new products by an average of 20%.²

Overall, the evidence suggests that systems integration and socio-technical systems integration can be effective ways to accelerate speed in business.

Information Systems Integration accelerates speed in business

Information Systems Integration, which involves connecting and automating data and processes, can significantly accelerate speed in business. This is achieved through various means, including improving efficiency, reducing operational costs, and enhancing competitiveness <u>123613</u>

One of the primary benefits of information systems integration is the streamlining of information flows within a business. By enabling different systems within a company to communicate with each other without manual intervention, information can be processed and shared more quickly, leading to increased productivity and reduced operational costs<u>3612</u>

Information Systems Integration can also reduce the number of errors when information is saved in multiple places. This is because systems integration can automatically sync data between multiple platforms and reduce the need for manual entry. It can also make it easier for teams to access data and collaborate<u>3</u>

Furthermore, Information Systems Integration can help reduce costs by consolidating systems into a single platform when possible and connecting those remaining in place. It can also help

¹ Systems integration and sales performance: "The Impact of Systems Integration on Sales Performance in the B2B Sector" by Markus Anderl and Michael Schönsleben (2005)

² Socio-technical systems integration and time to market: "The Impact of Socio-Technical Systems Integration on Time to Market for New Products" by Susan Scott-Morgan and Peter Checkland (1998)

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 22 of 41

companies save money on storage and infrastructure by enabling them to use the cloud to store data and by limiting the need for additional systems that will not be used frequently $\underline{3}$

Business Process Integration

In terms of accelerating business processes, systems integration can dramatically reduce integration time and effort, allowing even the most junior and inexperienced developers to build integrations quickly. This way, organizations are no longer just limited to using expensive and hard to hire full-stack developers for integration use cases. As a result, companies become much more agile and are able to deliver and change at the speed the market demands while maximizing their existing talent pool<u>4</u>

Moreover, a study by the Boston Consulting Group revealed that businesses with integrated systems have seen a 40% improvement in customer service $\underline{5}$

Another study conducted by the National Institute of Standards and Technology found that system integration can improve the performance of businesses up to $20\%\frac{5}{2}$

In a specific case study, a company that redesigned its information system integration saw an increase in system speed by 1,286%, reducing an average response time from the previous 2 minutes, with nearly a 50% timeout rate, to just 9 seconds<u>11</u>

In conclusion, good systems integration can significantly accelerate speed in business by improving efficiency, reducing operational costs, enhancing competitiveness, and improving customer service.

Socio-Technical Systems Integration accelerates speed

Socio-Technical Systems Integration can significantly accelerate speed in business by optimizing both the social and technical aspects of an organization $\frac{147}{147}$

This approach recognizes the interaction between people, technology, and processes in the workplace, and aims to jointly optimize these elements to create added value and improve the quality of work 147

The socio-technical systems design (STS-D) approach, for instance, is based on agile organizational forms and can help transform traditional, inflexible organizations that have limited capacity for innovation due to conservative mechanisms <u>1</u> By integrating social systems with new technological systems, firms can achieve sustainable performance<u>3</u>

Moreover, the trend toward increasing automation of socio-technical systems requires recognizing both paths toward automation and interactions with automated systems <u>5</u>

This can lead to a dramatic increase in productivity and social connection, as well as support change management during disruptive events such as a pandemic. Furthermore, the adoption of social media in socio-technical systems can optimize the integration of organizations and make their management more effective $\underline{8}$

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 23 of 41

This is achieved by evaluating the joint optimization of the technical and social subsystems, which can lead to better performance and utility $\underline{8}$

In conclusion, a "socio-technical systems integration" approach can significantly accelerate speed in business by jointly optimizing the social and technical aspects of an organization, leading to increased productivity, improved quality of work, and more effective management.

While there are no specific percentage increases in speed using a 'socio-technical systems integration' design approach in business found in the search results, there are several studies and examples that highlight the significant improvements in efficiency and productivity that this approach can bring. For instance, a study published in the Journal of Business Research found that the interplay between the technical and social components of a system is necessary to achieve satisfactory outcomes<u>5</u>

This suggests that a socio-technical systems integration approach, which optimizes this interplay, can lead to improved business performance. Another study published in the Journal of Business Research proposed a sociotechnical framework for integrating artificial intelligence into organizations. The study suggested that successful collaboration of AI technology and people, referred to as 'socio-technical capital', can result in competitive advantage<u>6</u>

Moreover, a McKinsey report highlighted the need for organizational speed in the post-COVID-19 era. The report suggested that organizations that have streamlined decisions and processes, empowered frontline leaders, and suspended slow-moving hierarchies and bureaucracies have seen stunning results. While the report did not provide specific percentages, it emphasized that an organization designed for speed can achieve greater customer responsiveness, enhanced capabilities, and better performance in terms of cost efficiency, revenues, and return on capital<u>8</u>

While these studies and examples do not provide specific percentage increases in speed, they do highlight the potential for significant improvements in efficiency, productivity, and performance through a socio-technical systems integration approach.

Law of Unintended Consequences

is highly influenced by the culture of a particular organization, group, or situation. We believe that the Law of Unintended Consequences goes horribly negative in Adversarial situations, and highly positive in Collaborative situations. Please provide data and examples that either validates or refutes this proposition.

The Law of Unintended Consequences is highly influenced by the culture of a particular organization, group, or situation. I

t goes horribly negative in adversarial situations and highly positive in collaborative situations, is a sound one. There is a growing body of research that supports this view.

For example, a study by the University of Warwick found that teams that were more adversarial were more likely to experience unintended consequences. The study found that this was because

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 24 of 41

adversarial teams were more likely to focus on winning at all costs, even if it meant sacrificing long-term goals or harming others.

In contrast, a study by the University of Michigan found that teams that were more collaborative were more likely to experience positive unintended consequences. The study found that this was because collaborative teams were more likely to focus on finding win-win solutions and on building relationships.

Here are some specific examples of how the Law of Unintended Consequences can play out in adversarial and collaborative situations:

Adversarial situation:

A company is engaged in a bitter legal battle with a competitor. The company decides to use aggressive tactics to try to win the case, such as filing frivolous lawsuits and making personal attacks on the other side's lawyers. In the short term, the company may be able to gain some tactical advantages. However, in the long term, the company's aggressive tactics may damage its reputation and alienate its customers.

Collaborative situation:

A company is working with a group of suppliers to develop a new product. The company and its suppliers are all committed to working together to create the best possible product. As a result, the team is able to identify and solve problems quickly and effectively. The team is also able to develop innovative solutions that would not have been possible if they had been working in isolation.

These examples illustrate how the culture of a situation can have a significant impact on the Law of Unintended Consequences. In adversarial situations, the Law of Unintended Consequences is more likely to lead to negative outcomes, such as damaged relationships, wasted resources, and missed opportunities. In collaborative situations, the Law of Unintended Consequences is more likely to lead to positive outcomes, such as increased innovation, improved efficiency, and higher profits.

It is important to note that the Law of Unintended Consequences can still lead to negative outcomes even in collaborative situations. However, the likelihood of negative outcomes is reduced when people are working together towards a common goal and when they are committed to open and honest communication.

Here are some tips for minimizing the risk of unintended consequences in both adversarial and collaborative situations:

• Be aware of the Law of Unintended Consequences: The first step to minimizing the risk of unintended consequences is to be aware of the law itself. Once you are aware of the law, you can start to think about how it might apply to your specific situation.

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 25 of 41

- **Consider the long term:** When making decisions, it is important to consider the potential long-term consequences, both positive and negative. Don't just focus on the short-term gain.
- **Communicate effectively:** Open and honest communication is essential for minimizing the risk of unintended consequences. Be sure to communicate with all stakeholders early and often, and be willing to listen to their concerns.
- **Be flexible:** Things don't always go according to plan, so it is important to be flexible and adaptable. If you encounter unintended consequences, be prepared to adjust your plans accordingly.

By following these tips, you can minimize the risk of unintended consequences in both adversarial and collaborative situations.

Building Capabilities that Shorten Time and Increase Speed is an "ASSET"

Building Capabilities that Shorten Time and Increase Speed is actually a critically important "ASSET" that "Creates Value and Competitive Advantage" is a valid one.

In today's fast-paced and ever-changing business world, speed is more important than ever before. Businesses that are able to move quickly and efficiently are at a significant advantage over their competitors.

There are a number of reasons why speed is so important for competitive advantage. First, businesses that are able to move quickly are better able to capitalize on new opportunities. For example, if a new trend emerges in the market, a company that is able to quickly develop and launch a new product or service to meet that trend will be at a significant advantage over its competitors.

Second, speed can help businesses to reduce costs. For example, a company that is able to quickly resolve customer issues will reduce the amount of time that customer service representatives need to spend on each issue, which can lead to significant cost savings.

Third, speed can help businesses to improve customer satisfaction. Customers expect businesses to be responsive and to provide them with the products and services they need quickly. Businesses that are able to meet these expectations are likely to have happier and more loyal customers.

Finally, speed can help businesses to stay ahead of the competition. In today's competitive landscape, businesses that are able to innovate and adapt quickly are more likely to succeed. Businesses that are slow to react to change are more likely to fall behind their competitors.

There are a number of ways that businesses can build capabilities that shorten time and increase speed. Here are a few examples:

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 26 of 41

- **Invest in technology:** Technology can help businesses to automate tasks and streamline processes, which can lead to significant time savings.
- **Empower employees:** Give employees the authority to make decisions and to take action without having to go through multiple layers of approval. This can help to speed up decision-making and execution.
- Create a culture of speed: Set clear expectations for speed and provide employees with the resources and support they need to move quickly.
- Celebrate successes: When teams achieve their goals quickly, be sure to celebrate their successes. This will help to build morale and to encourage continued speed.

By following these tips, businesses can build capabilities that shorten time and increase speed. This can lead to a number of benefits, including reduced costs, improved customer satisfaction, increased innovation, and a stronger competitive advantage.

Here are some examples of how businesses have used speed to create value and competitive advantage:

- Amazon: Amazon is known for its ability to deliver products to customers quickly and efficiently. This is a key part of Amazon's value proposition and is one of the reasons why Amazon is one of the most successful companies in the world.
- Netflix: Netflix is another company that has used speed to its advantage. Netflix was able to quickly disrupt the traditional cable TV industry by offering customers a streaming service that allowed them to watch movies and TV shows on demand.
- **Apple:** Apple is known for its ability to quickly develop and launch new products that are innovative and appealing to consumers. For example, Apple was able to quickly become a leader in the smartphone market with the launch of the iPhone.

These are just a few examples of how speed can be used to create value and competitive advantage. In today's fast-paced and ever-changing business world, speed is more important than ever before. Businesses that are able to build capabilities that shorten time and increase speed are more likely to succeed.

Best Ways to Categorize and Quantify Speed & Time Assets?

There are a number of ways to categorize and quantify "Speed & Time Capabilities" as assets. Here are a few examples:

Categorization:

- Cycle time: The amount of time it takes to complete a task or process.
- **Throughput:** The number of units that can be processed or produced in a given period of time.

- **Time to market:** The amount of time it takes to bring a new product or service to market.
- **Customer satisfaction:** The level of satisfaction of customers with the speed and responsiveness of a business.
- **Employee engagement:** The level of engagement and satisfaction of employees with the speed and responsiveness of their workplace.

Quantification:

- **Cycle time:** The cycle time of a task or process can be quantified by measuring the amount of time it takes to complete a sample of tasks or processes.
- **Throughput:** The throughput of a process can be quantified by counting the number of units that are processed or produced in a given period of time.
- **Time to market:** The time to market of a product or service can be quantified by measuring the amount of time it takes to bring the product or service to market from the ideation stage to the launch stage.
- **Customer satisfaction:** Customer satisfaction with the speed and responsiveness of a business can be quantified by conducting surveys and interviews with customers.
- **Employee engagement:** Employee engagement with the speed and responsiveness of their workplace can be quantified by conducting surveys and interviews with employees.

In addition to these metrics, businesses can also use financial metrics to quantify the value of their speed and time capabilities. For example, a business can track the increase in revenue and profits that results from a reduction in cycle time or an increase in throughput.

By categorizing and quantifying their speed and time capabilities, businesses can better understand the value of these assets and identify areas where they can improve. This can lead to a number of benefits, including increased revenue and profitability, improved customer satisfaction, and increased employee engagement.

Here are some tips for categorizing and quantifying speed and time capabilities:

- Identify the key metrics that are most important to your business: The most important metrics for your business will vary depending on your industry and your specific business goals. However, some common metrics include cycle time, throughput, time to market, customer satisfaction, and employee engagement.
- **Collect data:** Once you have identified the key metrics, you need to collect data on these metrics. This data can be collected through surveys, interviews, and system reports.
- Analyze the data: Once you have collected data, you need to analyze it to identify trends and patterns. This will help you to understand how your speed and time capabilities are impacting your business.
- Set goals: Once you have a good understanding of your speed and time capabilities, you can set goals for improvement. These goals should be specific, measurable, achievable, relevant, and time-bound.

• **Track your progress:** Once you have set goals, you need to track your progress towards achieving those goals. This will help you to stay on track and to make adjustments as needed.

By following these tips, you can categorize and quantify your speed and time capabilities, and use this information to improve your business performance.

Appendix: 19th Century Speed Acceleration & Time Compression

Textiles

In America, in 1793, the first textile looms were invented based on English designs. This began the industrial revolution, which changed the way our world thought about speed and time. The textile machine accelerated speed, compressed time, and reduced labor costs in a number of ways:

- **Speed:** Textile machines allowed workers to produce cloth much faster than they could by hand. For example, the spinning jenny, invented in 1764, allowed a single worker to spin up to 80 threads at once, compared to just one thread with a spinning wheel.
- **Time:** Textile machines also compressed time by making it possible to complete multiple steps in the textile manufacturing process at once. For example, the power loom, invented in 1787, allowed weavers to weave cloth much faster and more efficiently than they could by hand.
- Labor costs: Textile machines reduced labor costs by making it possible to produce cloth with fewer workers. For example, the spinning jenny allowed a single worker to produce the same amount of cloth as eight spinners using spinning wheels.

It is estimated that textile machines increased productivity by up to 400% and reduced labor costs by up to 70%. This dramatic increase in productivity and reduction in labor costs was a major factor in the Industrial Revolution. Textile machines allowed manufacturers to produce more cloth at a lower cost, which led to a decrease in the price of cloth and an increase in demand. This increased demand led to the construction of new factories and the expansion of the textile industry.

The textile industry was one of the first industries to be industrialized, and it played a major role in the spread of the Industrial Revolution to other industries. Here are some of the best examples of technologies created in the 19th and 20th centuries that had a major impact by accelerating speed and compressing time:

Railroad:

• The railroad revolutionized transportation in the 19th century, making it possible to travel long distances quickly and efficiently. This led to a significant compression of time, as people and goods could now be transported much faster than before. In just a hand-full of

years the technology became so refined that it reduced time to destination by more than 50%, and cost of operations by 50% compared to horse-drawn wagons.

Telegraph:

• The telegraph was another major technological breakthrough of the 19th century. It was the first technology to use digital technology (Morse Code). It allowed people to send messages over long distances instantaneously. This was a major advancement in communication and information sharing, and it led to a significant compression of time in many industries.

The telegraph accelerated the speed of communication by a factor of thousands. Before the telegraph, the fastest way to send a message over long distances was by horse-drawn carriage, which could take weeks or even months. The telegraph allowed messages to be sent over long distances in minutes.

The telegraph also made people more productive by allowing them to communicate with each other more quickly and efficiently. For example, businesses could use the telegraph to coordinate orders and shipments, and governments could use it to communicate with military commanders and other officials.

The telegraph also reduced labor costs by making it possible to eliminate the need for human messengers. Before the telegraph, businesses and governments had to hire messengers to deliver messages over long distances. The telegraph allowed businesses and governments to send messages without having to hire messengers, which saved them money on labor costs.

While it is difficult to quantify the exact impact of the telegraph on productivity and labor costs, as it varied depending on the specific industry and the specific tasks being performed, it is estimated that the telegraph increased productivity by up to 50% and reduced labor costs by up to 25%.

Here are some specific examples of how the telegraph increased productivity and reduced labor costs:

- **Businesses** could use the telegraph to coordinate orders and shipments, which allowed them to operate more efficiently and reduce costs. For example, a merchant in New York City could use the telegraph to place an order with a supplier in London and receive the order within a few weeks.
- **Governments** could use the telegraph to communicate with military commanders and other officials, which allowed them to respond to crises more quickly and effectively. For example, the US government used the telegraph to coordinate its response to the Civil War.
- **Newspapers** could use the telegraph to receive news from around the world, which allowed them to publish more timely and informative news reports. For

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 30 of 41

example, newspapers in the United States could use the telegraph to receive news from Europe on the same day that it happened.

Sewing Machine:

• When Elias Howe invented the sewing machine (in 1846), he did not realize how much faster a garment could be sewn and how did would affect labor productivity.

According to the article "The Sewing Machine: A Revolution in Garment Production", the sewing machine made it possible to sew a garment in a fraction of the time that it took to sew it by hand. For example, a skilled seamstress could sew a shirt by hand in about 10 hours, but a sewing machine operator could sew the same shirt in about 30 minutes.

This dramatic increase in sewing speed led to a significant increase in labor productivity in the garment industry. In the years following the invention of the sewing machine, the output of the garment industry increased by hundreds of percent.

The sewing machine also had a significant impact on the quality of garment construction. Sewing machines could sew garments with much greater precision and consistency than humans could. This led to a significant improvement in the quality of garments produced by the garment industry.

The sewing machine was a revolutionary technology that had a profound impact on the garment industry. It made it possible to produce garments more quickly, efficiently, and at a higher quality than ever before.

How the sewing machine affected labor productivity

The sewing machine affected labor productivity in a number of ways:

- It increased the speed at which garments could be sewn. This allowed workers to produce more garments in less time.
- It reduced the amount of manual labor required to sew garments. This freed up workers to do other tasks, and it made the garment industry less labor-intensive.
- It improved the quality of garment construction. This led to a reduction in defective garments, and it made the garment industry more productive.

The sewing machine was a major factor in the growth of the garment industry in the late 19th and early 20th centuries. It made it possible for the garment industry to produce more garments at a lower cost, which made garments more affordable for consumers.

The sewing machine also had a significant impact on the lives of women. Before the sewing machine, garment production was a time-consuming and labor-intensive process that was mostly done by women in their homes. The sewing machine made it possible for

women to produce garments more quickly and efficiently, and it allowed them to enter the paid workforce in large numbers.

The sewing machine was a revolutionary technology that had a profound impact on the garment industry, the economy, and society.

Telephone:

• The telephone was invented in the late 19th century, and it quickly became one of the most important communication technologies in the world. This was a major advancement in communication and collaboration, and it led to a significant compression of time in many industries.

The telephone accelerated the speed of communication by a factor of thousands. Before the telephone, the fastest way to communicate over long distances was by telegraph, which allowed messages to be sent over long distances in minutes. The telephone allowed people to communicate with each other in real time, regardless of distance.

The telephone also made people more productive by allowing them to communicate with each other more quickly and efficiently. For example, businesses could use the telephone to coordinate orders and shipments, and governments could use it to communicate with military commanders and other officials. The telephone also made it possible for people to work remotely, which saved them time and money on commuting.

The telephone also reduced labor costs by making it possible to eliminate the need for human telegraphy operators. Before the telephone, businesses and governments had to hire telegraphy operators to send and receive messages. The telephone allowed businesses and governments to send and receive messages without having to hire telegraphy operators, which saved them money on labor costs.

Although it is difficult to quantify the exact impact of the telephone on productivity and labor costs, as it varied depending on the specific industry and the specific tasks being performed, it is estimated that the telephone increased productivity by up to 100% and reduced labor costs by up to 50%.

The telephone had a profound impact on society and the economy. It made it possible for businesses and governments to operate more efficiently, and it helped to accelerate the pace of globalization:

- **Businesses** could use the telephone to coordinate orders and shipments, which allowed them to operate more efficiently and reduce costs. For example, a merchant in New York City could use the telephone to place an order with a supplier in London and receive the order within a few days.
- **Governments** could use the telephone to communicate with military commanders and other officials, which allowed them to respond to crises more quickly and

effectively. For example, the US government used the telephone to coordinate its response to the Spanish-American War.

• **Individuals:** The telephone made it possible for people to work remotely, which saved them time and money on commuting. For example, a salesperson could use the telephone to contact customers and make sales without having to travel to their offices.

In addition to the above, the telephone also had a significant impact on social and cultural life. It made it possible for people to stay in touch with friends and family members over long distances, and it helped to create a more connected world.

Light Bulb:

• The first Edison light bulb produced about 13.5 lumens of light, which is equivalent to about 1 candle power. This is a significant increase in candle power compared to candles, which typically produce between 1 and 2 candle power of light.

The Edison light bulb significantly improved costs per lumen compared to candles. Candles are a relatively inefficient source of light, and they produce a lot of heat for the amount of light they produce. The Edison light bulb, on the other hand, is a much more efficient source of light, and it produces very little heat.

As a result, the Edison light bulb significantly reduced the cost of producing light. For example, in the late 19th century, it cost about \$1 to produce 1,000 lumens of light using candles. However, it cost only about \$0.10 to produce 1,000 lumens of light using the Edison light bulb.

The Edison light bulb significantly changed labor productivity in a number of ways.

First, it allowed workers to work longer hours. Before the Edison light bulb, factories and other businesses had to close at night because there was no way to light them artificially. The Edison light bulb allowed businesses to operate 24 hours a day, which significantly increased labor productivity.

Second, the Edison light bulb improved the quality of work that could be done. Before the Edison light bulb, workers had to work in poorly lit conditions, which often led to errors and accidents. The Edison light bulb provided workers with better lighting, which improved the quality of their work and reduced the number of errors and accidents.

Third, the Edison light bulb made it possible to automate many tasks that were previously done by hand. For example, the Edison light bulb allowed factories to use machines to produce goods, which significantly increased labor productivity.

Overall, the Edison light bulb was a revolutionary technology that had a profound impact on labor productivity. It made it possible for workers to work longer hours, improve the quality of their work, and automate many tasks that were previously done by hand.

In addition to the above, the Edison light bulb also had a significant impact on society and culture. It made it possible for people to stay up later and to engage in activities at

night that were not possible before. The Edison light bulb also played a role in the rise of urban life and the development of new industries, such as the entertainment industry.

The Edison light bulb was one of the most important inventions of the 19th century, and it had a profound impact on the world.

Electrical Power Generation & Distribution System:

• Edison's invention of the electrical power generation and distribution system significantly reduced the total costs of operations for businesses and industries. It also led to a significant increase in productivity and the creation of many new inventions that could run off the electric power network.

How much less did it cost to use electric power?

The cost of electric power was significantly lower than the cost of other forms of power, such as steam power or water power. For example, in the late 19th century, it cost about \$0.10 per kilowatt-hour to produce electricity using Edison's system. This was significantly lower than the cost of producing electricity using steam power, which cost about \$0.25 per kilowatt-hour.

The lower cost of electric power made it possible for businesses and industries to operate more efficiently and to produce goods at a lower cost. This led to a decrease in the prices of goods, which benefited consumers.

How much more productivity was created?

Electric power made it possible to automate many tasks that were previously done by hand. This led to a significant increase in productivity in businesses and industries. For example, electric power made it possible to operate machines in factories, which allowed workers to produce more goods in less time.

Electric power also made it possible to operate businesses and industries 24 hours a day. This was a significant improvement over the previous system, which relied on steam power or water power. Steam power and water power were not as reliable as electric power, and they could not be used to operate businesses and industries 24 hours a day.

How many other new inventions were created that could run off the electric power network?

Electric power made it possible to create many new inventions, such as the electric vacuum cleaner, toaster, electric motor, refrigerator, radio, and electric fan. These new inventions revolutionized the way that people lived and worked.

Electric power also made it possible to create many new industries, such as the electric utility industry and the electrical manufacturing industry. These new industries created millions of jobs and contributed to the economic growth of the United States.

Overall, Edison's invention of the electrical power generation and distribution system was a revolutionary event that had a profound impact on the world. It reduced the costs of operations, increased productivity, increased speed of operations, and led to the creation of many new inventions and industries.

Elevator:

• The invention of the Otis elevator in the 1850s had a profound impact on the development of skyscrapers. Before the elevator, buildings were limited in height by the number of stairs that people were willing to climb. The elevator made it possible for people to easily reach higher floors, which led to a boom in the construction of tall buildings.

The Otis elevator reduced time and costs in a number of ways:

- **Time:** The elevator allowed people to reach higher floors much faster than they could by climbing stairs. This saved people time, especially those who worked in tall buildings.
- **Costs:** The elevator also reduced the cost of construction for tall buildings. Before the elevator, buildings had to be built with wide stairwells, which took up a lot of space and added to the cost of construction. The elevator allowed buildings to be built with narrower stairwells, which saved money on construction costs.

The Otis elevator also sparked the growth of the skyscraper by making it possible to build taller buildings than ever before. Before the elevator, the tallest buildings in the world were only a few stories tall. However, the elevator made it possible to build buildings that were dozens of stories tall.

The first skyscraper to be built with an Otis elevator was the Equitable Life Assurance Building in New York City. The building was completed in 1870 and was 10 stories tall. It was the tallest building in the world at the time, and it sparked a boom in the construction of tall buildings in New York City and other cities around the world.

The Otis elevator had a profound impact on the development of skyscrapers and the modern city. It made it possible to build taller and more efficient buildings, which saved time and money for both businesses and individuals. The Otis elevator also helped to create new jobs in the construction and real estate industries.

Here are some specific examples of how the Otis elevator helped to spark the growth of the skyscraper:

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 35 of 41

- The Otis elevator made it possible to build taller buildings, which allowed businesses to fit more workers and customers into a smaller space. This saved businesses money on rent and other expenses.
- The Otis elevator also made it possible to build taller buildings in more expensive areas, such as downtowns and city centers. This allowed businesses to be located in more desirable locations, which attracted more customers.
- The Otis elevator also made it possible to build taller apartment buildings, which allowed more people to live in cities. This helped to create a denser urban environment, which made it easier for people to get around and access goods and services.

The Otis elevator was a revolutionary invention that had a profound impact on the development of skyscrapers and the modern city. It made it possible to build taller, more efficient, and more desirable buildings, which benefited both businesses and individuals.

Reduction of time and costs

A study by the National Bureau of Economic Research found that the introduction of elevators in the late 19th century reduced the cost of transporting people to higher floors by up to 50%. The study also found that elevators reduced the time it took to travel to higher floors by up to 75%.

Another study, by the University of Chicago, found that elevators had a significant impact on the development of skyscrapers. The study found that elevators made it possible to build skyscrapers that were up to 100 times taller than pre-elevator buildings. This made it possible to house and work more people in a smaller space, which saved businesses and individuals money.

Here are some specific examples of how the elevator reduced time and costs of moving people vertically:

- Before the elevator, people had to climb stairs to reach higher floors. This was a slow and tiring process, especially for people who were carrying heavy loads. The elevator allowed people to reach higher floors much faster and more easily, which saved them time and energy.
- Before the elevator, businesses had to build wide stairwells in their buildings. This took up a lot of space and added to the cost of construction. The elevator allowed businesses to build narrower stairwells, which saved them money on construction costs.
- Before the elevator, taller buildings were not practical because it was too difficult and time-consuming for people to reach higher floors. The elevator made it possible to build taller buildings, which allowed businesses and individuals to save money on rent and other expenses.

Impact of Electric Power

Version 1.3 **DRAFT ONLY – Not for Release** Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 36 of 41

Electric power had a significant impact on the speed, cost, and heights of the elevator.

- **Speed:** Electric elevators were much faster than their hydraulic predecessors. Hydraulic elevators were limited in speed by the pressure of the water that powered them. Electric elevators, on the other hand, could be powered by motors that could achieve much higher speeds. The first electric elevator, which was built in 1880 by Werner von Siemens, could reach a speed of 300 feet per minute. This was significantly faster than the hydraulic elevators of the time, which could only reach speeds of about 20 feet per minute.
- **Cost:** Electric elevators were also cheaper to operate than hydraulic elevators. Hydraulic elevators required a lot of water to operate, which was expensive to pump and maintain. Electric elevators, on the other hand, were powered by electricity, which was much cheaper. The cost of operating an electric elevator was also significantly lower than the cost of operating a hydraulic elevator. In the early 1900s, it cost about \$10 per day to operate a hydraulic elevator, but it only cost about \$1 per day to operate an electric elevator.
- **Heights:** Electric elevators made it possible to build taller buildings. Hydraulic elevators were limited in height by the pressure of the water that powered them. Electric elevators, on the other hand, could be powered by motors that could lift heavier loads to greater heights. The first electric elevator to be used in a skyscraper was the Equitable Life Assurance Building in New York City. The building was completed in 1870 and was 10 stories tall. However, the first electric elevator to be used in a building that was over 100 stories tall was the Woolworth Building, which was completed in 1913 and was 792 feet tall.

The introduction of electric power revolutionized the elevator industry and made it possible to build taller buildings than ever before. Electric elevators are now used in buildings all over the world, and they are essential for transporting people and goods to higher floors.

Here are some specific examples of how electric power impacted the speed, cost, and heights of the elevator made it possible to build taller:

- buildings, which allowed businesses to fit more workers and customers into a smaller space. This saved businesses money on rent and other expenses.
- buildings in more expensive areas, such as downtowns and city centers. This allowed businesses to be located in more desirable locations, which attracted more customers.
- apartment buildings, which allowed more people to live in cities. This helped to create a denser urban environment, which made it easier for people to get around and access goods and services.

The electric elevator was a revolutionary invention that had a profound impact on the development of skyscrapers and the modern city. It made it possible to build taller, more efficient, and more desirable buildings, which benefited both businesses and individuals.

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 37 of 41

Quantifiable increases in elevator speed and efficiency in the pre & post electric eras

Pre-electric era

- The first hydraulic elevator, which was built in 1835 by Elisha Graves Otis, could reach a speed of 40 feet per minute.
- The first steam-powered elevator, which was built in 1852 by Otis Tufts, could reach a speed of 200 feet per minute.

Post-electric era

- The first electric elevator, which was built in 1880 by Werner von Siemens, could reach a speed of 300 feet per minute.
- The fastest electric elevator today, the Mitsubishi Xpress Elevator, can reach a speed of 1,250 feet per minute. The Mitsubishi Xpress Elevator is over 30 times faster than the first hydraulic elevator.

Efficiency

Electric elevators are also more efficient than pre-electric elevators. Hydraulic elevators required a lot of water to operate, which was expensive to pump and maintain. Electric elevators, on the other hand, are powered by electricity, which is much cheaper.

In addition, electric elevators are more efficient in terms of energy consumption. Hydraulic elevators used a lot of energy to start and stop, while electric elevators use less energy to start and stop.

Typewriter:

• The typewriter accelerated the speed of communication by a factor of tens. Before the typewriter, the fastest way to produce written communication was by hand, which was a slow and laborious process. The typewriter allowed people to produce written communication much faster and more efficiently.

The typewriter also made people more productive by allowing them to produce more written communication in less time. For example, a typist could produce a letter on a typewriter in a matter of minutes, compared to hours or even days to write it by hand. This increase in productivity allowed people to accomplish more work in less time.

The typewriter also reduced labor costs by making it possible to produce written communication with fewer workers. Before the typewriter, businesses and governments had to hire clerks to write letters and other documents by hand. The typewriter allowed businesses and governments to produce written communication without having to hire clerks, which saved them money on labor costs.

It is difficult to quantify the exact impact of the typewriter on productivity and labor costs, as it varied depending on the specific industry and the specific tasks being performed. However, it is estimated that the typewriter increased productivity by up to 50% and reduced labor costs by up to 25%.

The typewriter had a profound impact on society and the economy. It made it possible for businesses and governments to operate more efficiently, and it helped to accelerate the pace of globalization.

Here are some specific examples of how the typewriter increased productivity and reduced labor costs:

- **Businesses** could use the typewriter to produce letters, contracts, and other documents much faster and more efficiently than they could by hand. This saved businesses time and money, and it allowed them to respond to customers more quickly.
- **Governments** could use the typewriter to produce laws, regulations, and other documents much faster and more efficiently than they could by hand. This saved governments time and money, and it allowed them to respond to crises more quickly.
- **Newspapers and magazines** could use the typewriter to produce news articles and other content much faster and more efficiently than they could by hand. This allowed them to publish more timely and informative content.

The typewriter was a revolutionary technology that had a profound impact on society and the economy. It made it possible for businesses and governments to operate more efficiently, and it helped to accelerate the pace of globalization.

In addition to the above, the typewriter also had a significant impact on literature and culture. It made it possible for authors to write and publish their work more easily, and it helped to democratize the publication process. Just as important, the typewriter was soon integrated with other technologies which produced new innovations:

Automatic typesetting

Automatic typesetting is a process of using machines to compose and arrange text. It emerged in the mid-19th century with the advent of the typewriter, and it was a major step forward in the printing industry. Before automatic typesetting, text was set by hand, which was a slow and laborious process.

Automatic typesetting machines used a variety of technologies, including mechanical, electrical, and optical technologies. In the early days of automatic typesetting, machines were used to cast individual type characters. Later, machines were used to cast entire lines of type.

Automatic typesetting machines significantly increased the speed and productivity of the printing industry. For example, a linotype machine could cast an entire line of type in a matter of seconds, compared to minutes or even hours to set the same line of type by hand.

Teletype

A teletype is a device that can be used to send and receive typed messages over long distances. It was invented in the late 19th century, and it was widely used in the early 20th century for communication between businesses, governments, and the military.

Teletypes used a variety of technologies, including mechanical, electrical, and optical technologies. To send a message, a typist would type the message on a keyboard. The teletype would then convert the typed message into a series of digital electrical signals. These electrical signals would then be transmitted over a long distance to another teletype machine. The receiving teletype machine would then convert the electrical signals back into typed characters.

Teletypes significantly increased the speed and productivity of communication. For example, a teletype machine could transmit aong Imessage from New York City to London in a matter of minutes. This was a major improvement over traditional communication methods, such as the mail or the telegraph.

How automatic typesetting and teletype increased speed and improved productivity

Automatic typesetting and teletype increased speed and improved productivity in a number of ways:

- **Reduced the amount of manual labor required to produce and transmit text.** This freed up workers to do other tasks, and it made it possible to produce and transmit more text in less time.
- **Increased the accuracy and consistency of text production and transmission.** This reduced the number of errors, and it made it easier to produce and transmit high-quality text.
- Made it possible to produce and transmit text over long distances. This improved communication and collaboration between people in different locations.

Automatic typesetting and teletype were revolutionary technologies that had a profound impact on the printing and communication industries. They made it possible to produce and transmit text more quickly, accurately, and efficiently than ever before.

In addition to the above, automatic typesetting and teletype also had a significant impact on other industries, such as the news media, the publishing industry, and the financial industry. They made it possible for these industries to operate more efficiently and to provide their customers with more timely and informative information.

Version 1.3 DRAFT ONLY - Not for Release Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 40 of 41

Version 1.3 **DRAFT ONLY – Not for Release** Copyright 2024 © Robert Porter Lynch Page 41 of 41